
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Another May Day at the range and a great time was had by all.  This year, for the first time, the Undersheriff 

allowed the non-sworn members to shoot if they had a weapon and desired to do so.  It was a qualifications 

day only for the sworn retirees, but a fun shoot for the non-sworns that also participated.  I want to thank  

Bubba Smith for making the necessary contacts to make this happen.  I hope it will also carry over into the 

following years as well.  Sergeant Steve Harding and his Range Staff made the event a fun and safe day for all 

of us.  I also want to thank Amanda Walker, the Recreation Supervisor at RCCC, and her staff for getting out 

the tables and chairs for the lunch and for knowing where to place them so they would be in the shade at the 

right time.   Mike Garcia and son, delivered their regular delicious meal. There was lots of socializing with 

old friends we don't see often enough. 

  

One thing that came to light during the lead-up to range day was the issue of Retiree ID Cards.  Some 

members discovered theirs had expired, and they would not have enough time to renew them in order to  

qualify.  The range staff cannot sign off any qualification slip for any person who does not have a valid and 

current SSD ID card, with the CCW endorsement.  We are finding out that the process can be lengthy, so 

don't wait until the last minute to renew.  The application for renewal has to be filled out. Contact Live Scan 

ID 874-8076. They will fill out an application and deliver it to SSD Admin. for approval. It will then make it's 

rounds to everyone who has to sign off on it to establish you as a retiree in good standing.  This might take 

several days, and once it is done you will be notified of your appointment date and time to come to the ID 

Live Scan station in the Headquarter’s lobby. You must have an appointment.  You will then be issued your 

ID Card. The CCW endorsement will be on it even if you have not qualified at the range.  You will be  

authorized to carry concealed in California.  The annual range qualification allows you to carry in all 50 states 

under Title 18 USC 926 c. 

 

We have one more meeting before our summer hiatus.  The June meeting will 

be Wednesday, June 8th, at the SPOA office on Bercut Drive.  There will be 

a Board of Directors meeting immediately preceding that, so if you can come 

a little early and help set up the tables and chairs, that would be much  

appreciated, as the board members will be busy trying to devise new ways to 

spend your money.  Social hour starts at 11:00.  Our guest speaker for June 

will be John McGinness, former Sheriff and current radio personality.  I am 

looking forward to a lively presentation by John.  
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1. Terry Wilson 

 

3. Richard Huskey, Rich Kropp 

 

5. Doris Dodson 

 

6. Rod Anderson,  

 Steven Johnson 

 

7. Glen McPherson 

 

8. Gary Brown 

 

9. Jaime Mitchel 

 

11. Lee Ghilarducci, Tom Jurin 

  

14. Darrell Edwards, Steven Hill 

 
 

 

 

 

 

June Birthdays 

President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Vice President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

madrigal56.comcast.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2016 

711 Club Officers 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1 

Two upcoming events might interest you if you are a motorcycle rider or a  

golfer.  The Chaplaincy's Memorial Motorcycle Ride to honor our fallen officers 

is on June 18th this year.  Our donation to the Chaplaincy allows us to put two 

riders in this event, compliments of the 711 Club.    Also, the Sheriffs Activities 

League is having their annual Golf Tournament on August 29th at Valley Hi 

Country Club.  The 711 Club has bought 4 spots in this fundraiser event as a  

donation to SAL.  These two spots for motorcycle riders and four spots for golfers 

will be filled by way of drawing names.  If you want to enter either of these  

drawings you need to get your name to me before June 8th, via email or phone 

call, if you haven't already done so.  The drawing will be held at the June meet-

ing. 

  

Thats all folks, Ten-7 for now.   EE (Earl Evans, President) 

23. Jan Hoganson 

 

24. Donald Richter 

 

25. George Clower, Keith Bybee 

 

26. Kathleen Shannon 

 

27. Manuel Gergiannakis, Thomas 

 Guichard 

 

28. Bettie Matranga 

 

29. Rosie Sutherland 

 

30. Dianne Round, Neil Winship, 

 Lena Maddux, Floyd Smiley 
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Meeting  Minutes 

  

There are no minutes from the May 18th, meeting because it was at the  

annual Picnic and Range Day held at the Kenneth Royal Range.  

 

NOTICES 
 

To All Club Members:  Deadline June 7th 

 

Two upcoming events might interest you if you are a motorcycle rider or a golfer.  The Chaplaincy's  

Memorial Motorcycle Ride to honor our fallen officers is on June 18th, this year.  Our donation to the  

Chaplaincy allows us to put two riders in this event, compliments of the 711 Club.    Also, the Sheriffs  

Activities League is having their annual Golf Tournament on August 29th, at Valley Hi Country Club.  The 

711 Club has bought 4 spots in this fundraiser event as a donation to SAL.  These two spots for motorcycle 

riders and four spots for golfers will be filled by way of drawing names.  If you want to enter either of these 

drawings you need to get your name to President Earl by June 7th, via email or phone call, if you haven't  

already done so.  The drawing will be held at the June 8th meeting. 

 

 

Editor’s Note: GO 13/05 Issuance of Retirement ID 

 

General Order 13/05  Issuance of Retirement ID Credentials and Retiree Concealed Weapon Authorizations 

has been revised. I am in the possess of updating the website to the latest revision which is Revision 8/14 for 

the order itself and Revision 2/16 for the application forms themselves. The routing procedure/directions will 

also reflect the changes. This is under the Reference Material tab on the home page. 



Next Meeting -  June 8th, 2016 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

 

Speaker will Sheriff John McGinness 

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Saturday, June 4th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  

keshannon004@gmail.com 
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IN THE LINE OF DUTY—JUNE 

 

In Memory of: 

Deputy William Littlejohn  End of Watch: June 3, 1955 

 

     Date of Birth: August 30, 1911  

 

     Date Appointed: November 1, 1952  
 

     

Deputy Kenneth B. Royal  End of Watch: June 7, 1955 

 

     Date of Birth: October 9, 1932 

 

     Date Appointed: April 1, 1965 
 

 

Deputy Stewart Baird  End of Watch: June 13, 1976 

 

     Date of Birth: January 9, 1931 

 

     Date of Appointment: May 1, 1964 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

